
 
 
BRIEFING: House of Commons Committee Stage on the European Union (EU) 
Withdrawal Bill – Tuesday 12 June, and Wednesday 13 June 2018.  
 
We are calling for this Bill to directly transfer and retain our existing laws and protections 
from the EU into UK legislation. The UK’s withdrawal from the EU must not be allowed to 
negatively impact on patient outcomes, or the health and care system’s ability to staff 
services safely.  
 
We remain concerned that the UK’s withdrawal from the EU may: 

 present new and exacerbate existing challenges around workforce sustainability, 
recruitment and retention of the existing and future nursing community; 

 dilute fair employment practices and workers’ rights, and;  

 prevent the cross-border exchange of knowledge and skills. 
 
We support amendments 4, 19, 24, 25 to the EU Withdrawal Bill which would: 

 enable health and care services to continue to have access to nursing staff from EU 
countries without being over-dependent on this supply pool; protect citizens’ 
employment rights; support the mutual recognition of professional qualifications;  

 grant Parliament a meaningful vote on the deal reached on the UK’s future relationship 
with the EU; 

 secure the rights of child refugees to be reunited with family members living in another 
EU country by retaining the Dublin III regulations; 

 allow for continued cooperation between Ireland and Northern Ireland.  
 

We also support amendments which do not grant sweeping powers to Ministers to be able to 
amend future legislation using delegated powers without sufficient parliamentary scrutiny.  
 

1. Protecting workers’ rights and of health and safety regulations in the workplace  
A substantial proportion of UK health and safety regulations and workers’ rights originate from 
the EU, and provide important protections for health care workers and their patients. For 
example, the Working Time Regulations (WTR) provide a framework to ensure that health care 
staff do not work excessive hours and to reduce fatigue within the nursing workforce, putting 
critical safeguards in place.  
 
With less than one year left until the UK leaves the EU, we have had no firm commitment from 
the UK Government that workers’ rights will be maintained at current EU standards. We 
continue to be concerned that the UK Government is ignoring the need to guarantee workers’ 
rights and health and safety regulations, which we all benefit from. These regulations protect the 
wellbeing of staff, and ensure that our workplaces are not dangerous, because risks are then 
more likely to be well managed.   

Along with the other Royal Colleges, we wrote to the Prime Minister asking for clarity on the 
WTR in particular, in December 2017. 1 Subsequently, on 26 February 2018 Theresa May 
confirmed that her Government will “protect and enhance worker’s rights”. 

ASKS: The UK Government must keep to their commitment to retaining worker’s rights and it is 
essential that the regulations remain as currently drafted, and are not amended.  

  

                                                           
1 The Guardian, Changes to EU working rules will ‘put patients’ lives at risk, say medics, Available at: 
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2017/dec/21/changes-to-eu-working-rules-will-put-patients-lives-at-risk-say-
medics?CMP=Share_iOSApp_Other. December 2017. 
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